Communications Workers of America AFL-CIO, DISTRICT 1 80 Pine Street, 37th Floor New York, New York 10005 212-344-2515 Fax: 212-425-2947 Claude Cummings Jr. President Dennis G. Trainor Vice President District 1



OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT

May 3, 2024

Dear CWA Member,

I know many of our members working for the State of New Jersey are participating in the Telework Pilot Program, which was extended through June 30, 2024.

After fighting for telework to be created during the pandemic, we succeeded in having the program extended by the pilot. Since October of last year, CWA has held ongoing discussions with the State to establish a permanent state-wide program to replace the pilot program.

Based on our recent discussions with the State, we have received assurance from the Governor's Office that the current Telework Pilot Program will continue past June 30 until a permanent telework program is in place. Our mutual goal is to have the permanent program established as soon as possible and we are making progress. In the meantime, members should have the certainty that the pilot will be extended to provide time for the permanent program to be finalized.

The National Union and your Local Presidents will provide updates in the coming weeks.

In solidarity,

Dennis G. Trainor, Vice President CWA District One
Billy Gallagher, Assistant to the Vice President CWA District One
Fran Ehret, NJ Director, CWA District One
Kathy Hernandez, President Local 1031
Mickey Santiago, President Local 1032
Gaye Palmer, President Local 1033
Adam Liebtag, President Local 1036
Ken McNamara, President Local 1037
Shawn Ludwig, President Local 1038
Michele Long-Vickers, President Local 1040

